
 

Spartan Fire, LLC 

 
IMPORTANT: Safety Recall 
 
SAFETY – RECALL – 22004 (22V-625) 
 
Dear Final Stage Manufacturer, 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 
 
Spartan Fire, LLC has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain 2022 
model year MetroStar model Emergency Response chassis cabs. 
 
What is the defect? 
 
On the affected vehicle, the ECMs that are affected by the defect condition may develop an internal 
electrical short circuit, possibly resulting in an engine stall without warning. If this occurs, the engine 
cannot be restarted until replacement of the ECM and, if necessary, the fuse. 
 
An unexpected engine stall without the ability to restart the engine may lead to an increased risk of a 
crash. 
 
Corrective Action: 
 
Vehicles subject to this recall are to be inspected and repaired by a Cummins certified dealer or 
technician. Replacement of the ECM will take approximately 4 – 5 hours. There is no cost to the vehicle 
owner for the recall remedy. 
 
What should the final stage manufacturer do? 
 
On the attached document, you will find the chassis cab Spartan has sold to you. If you agree the 
identified chassis contains a safety defect, you are reminded of your responsibility to notify the National 
Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) in accordance with 49CFR573. It is a violation of federal 
regulation to sell a vehicle subject to a safety recall without the recall first being remedied.  
 
If Cummins has not already reached out, please contact your local Cummins Distributor to perform the 
remedy. You may also contact Cummins Care at 1-800- CUMMINS (1-800-286-6467) or visit our website 
at care.cummins.com. Reference 22E-063. 
 
 



 

 
Spartan Fire, LLC 

What will Spartan Fire, LLC do? 
 
Cummins will contact all owners of these units that are affected by this recall. They will be directed to 
the appropriate service provider for repair. 
 
For questions regarding warranty claims, please call 1-800-867-6478. 
 
We regret any inconvenience this situation may cause. Spartan is committed to customer safety and 
satisfaction. 
 

Sincerely, 
 


